New officer at APO
Secretariat

Sunju Lee joined the Secretariat as
information officer from April 1. She
was previously a project manager in
the International Cooperation Depart-
ment, Korea Productivity Center (KPC),
where she was responsible for organiz-
ing the 48th Governing Body Meeting
held in Seoul in 2006. Among other
duties in the International Cooperation
Department, Lee provided translation
and interpreting for APO projects held

in the ROK and prepared English-language policy papers and country
reports. Before joining the KPC, she had six years of private-sector
experience. After receiving a Bachelor’s degree in English literature,
Lee obtained a Master’s degree in foreign direct investment. Despite a
heavy work schedule, her volunteer activities included teaching Eng-
lish to senior citizens at a Seoul welfare center. Describing herself as “a
dedicated self-starter,” Lee enjoys jogging in the morning and English

political dramas in her off-the-job hours.
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